CANADIAN PACIFIC Ingenuity.



Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)

Meetings held at: Royal Canadian Legion Victory br.#317

311 Oakland ave.519-455-2331

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065

Vice Pres: JOHN PATTERSON 519-433-8223

SECRETARY; CHARLIE WEIR 439-3024

Treasurer: NICK DIONNE 519-659-7587

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091

Telephone committee: MARILYN WADDELL 519-438-7475

Bowling President: Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756

Newsletter for May 17,2016.Next Meeting Sept,19.2016

PRESDENT'S REPORT;

<u>NOTE</u> The legion called last week and notified me that they are closed on Mondays beginning in May 1st so our meeting has been moved to Tuesday, May 17, 2016 at 12:00 same location.

LAST MEETING BEFORE THE SUMMER BREAK

Hi everyone. Our May meeting will be our last meeting before the summer break. We have had great attendance for our meetings so far in 2016. Also it is nice to see some of the new pensioners joining our chapter.

OUR WINDSOR CHAPTER VISIT

On Monday April 25th we visited our friends in Windsor. It was nice to see everyone again and talk over old times. We had sandwiches and birthday cake for lunch.

ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

Our annual golf tournament will be held on Wednesday September 21st. We have no other information on the tournament as of yet, but we will send out a middle of the summer bulletin with all the information needed.

For those who cannot attend our May meeting I hope you have a great summer and hope to see you all at our next meeting on September 19th.

Tom Sonier

President

TRAt our April 18 meeting we had 42 members and guests present with 39 joining us for lunch. Great to see Charlie Weir able to assist at the head table again. Thanks to John Patterson for filling in for Tom Sonier.

We received \$22.00 from the door prize. The lucky winners were Patsy Smith and Lucy Wolf winning \$24.00 each and Jerry McGrenere winning a golf shirt.

On April 22 I deposited \$450.00

Expenses for the month were Legion for 39 meals \$468.00

We have \$168.00 dollars on hand and bank balance is \$4637.14

Nick Dionne**EASURERS REPORT**:

Bowling Bank balance.

Bank Balance - 5328.03 (banquet cheque still OS)

BIRTHDAYS FOR May;

Jack Aitken BiILL Armstrong John Finlay Bill Foot Al McLean Marty Nason Greg Sullivan Vickie Tape Charlie Weir

Bowling Friends;

Ethel Brennan Lou Collier Judy Delaney Janice Fox Linda Renier

BOWLING NEWS;

The season is now over. 82 people attended our bowling banquet on Friday May 6th here at the Victory Branch Legion. We were treated to a delicious roast beef dinner with all the trimmings. Karen Mazereeuw and her team were the 2015/2016 grand champions with Charlie Rath and his team taking second place. Don DeGraw took division A and Jerry McGrenere took the division B title. We all enjoyed a nice evening and now look forward to our September 6th start date for the 2016/2017 season.

Thank you and congratulations to all our league members. You are all winners because you make the league better by being there.

Cheers and enjoy your summer!